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Community Health Brief 

from the Center for Healthier Communities at Rady Children’s Hospital 

Medication Safety– Safe Use-Safe Storage-Safe Disposal 

Situation:  The prescription medicine abuse epidemic is a national concern, many people don’t realize this 
affects children as well as adults.  
According to Safe Kids Worldwide 1 every 9 minutes a child (under the age of 6) goes to the ER because they 
got into medicine, every hour a child is hospitalized, every 12 days a child dies. National statistics reveal that 
3000 children were poisoned by opioids, 60% were less than 5 years old, almost all were ingested in the 
home. The number of opioid prescriptions filled in the area correlated with the exposure2.  In a recent  2 year 
period 39 children were admitted to Rady Children’s Hospital for the ingestion of an opioid or narcotic (figure 
1). This primarily occurs in curious young children gaining unsupervised access to medications and older  
 children  experimenting with their medications found in the home3. Solutions: 

Reduce  the amount of opioid 
medications prescribed.  
Physicians around the country 
are changing their prescribing 
patterns and new regulations 
are in place to limit the amount 
of medication available.           
Alternate choices for pain relief 
are being utilized more             
frequently. 
Store all medication as you 
would any potential poison.  
Don’t let convenience trump 
safety. Keep medications out of 
reach and out of sight. For older 
children this can mean keeping 
in a secure place in a locked  
container. 

How does a child gain access to 
medication? 
 packaging is child resistant, not child proof, 

medication is often replaced in another    
container and can look like candy 

 medication is stored in hand bags or on the 
kitchen sink within reach of children.  

 Pills fall out of someone’s pocket and  
       children find them on the ground or in  
       furniture. 
 Unused or expired medications are not    

disposed of properly 
 Medicines should be locked in a cabinet out 

of  sight  

Figure 1. Ingestion of Opioids and Narcotics  
Rady Children’s Hospital-San Diego 
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Dispose of all unused medication by crushing and mixing 
with cat litter or coffee grounds. Drop off unused  
medications  at a drop off event  or drop  box at selected  
pharmacies. April 28, 2018 is National Take Back Day for    
unused medications. See the attached flyer for the 40  
take back locations across San Diego county. Year round you 
can also find a location of a drop box near you by visiting 
www.dontrushtoflush.org” 




